
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mount Lourdes Grammar School 

Enniskillen 
 

NEWSLETTER JUNE 2012 

 

Head Girl and Prefects  

2012 - 2013 

 
Head Girl  

Roisin McCusker 

 

Congratulations to the Head Girl, Deputy Head Girls 

and Senior Prefects who have been appointed for the 

2012 / 13 school year.  Students were democratically 

elected by a process where Year 13 students and the 

teaching staff vote for girls who demonstrate leadership 

qualities. 

 
 

The elected Senior Prefects are assigned to committees 

and work with the teaching staff to support the work of 

the school.  The committees include a team of prefects 

for the Year 8 Form Classes, Sport, the School 

Magazine, Literacy and Numeracy.  Each team is 

managed by a Deputy Head Girl who is assisted by a 

Deputy Leader.   
 

 

 

 
 

Deputy Head Girls  
Front row left to right:  Lucy McManus, Niamh 

Walsh; back row left to right:  Orlaith McManus, 

Abigail Greene and Aine McManus. 

 

Deputy Leaders  
Front row left to right:  Shauna Donegan and 

Jessica Woods; back row from left:  Orlaith 

Lynch, Michaela McHugh  and Lisa Fitzpatrick. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Senior Choir, with Choir Director Mrs Lisa Clarke, winners of the Choral Singing 

competition at the Fermanagh Feis. 

Music 

Every year, Music students complete public graded examinations 
with Trinity Guildhall and The Associated Board of the Royal 

Schools of Music.  This year, two of our students performed 

exceptionally well. Emer Kennedy, year 9, achieved the highest 

marks in the Western Education and Library Board in Grade 5 

Violin.  Sophie McCann, Year 8, also achieved the highest marks 

in her category, Grade 2 Cornet.   

Pictured right: Emer and Sophie.  They attended a special prize-

giving ceremony in the headquarters of the Western Education 

and Library Board in Omagh where they were presented with 

certificates to mark their achievements.    

 

Pictured left:  The Grúpa Ceoil who won first 
place in the Over 18 competition in the 

Traditional Irish Music section at the 

Fermanagh Feis. 

 

Back row from left:  Mr Pat McCabe, tutor, 

Helen Keenan, Aoife Cathcart, Aoife Boyle, 

Naoisa Trotter, Eimear Cathcart and Joanne 

Murphy 

 

Front row from left:  Elizabeth Fee, Rebecca 

McGorty, Kelly McAdam, Maeve McCann, 

Catriona Duffy and Alana Murphy.  

 

 

 



 

Many thanks to all those students, parents, 

staff and the wider school community who 

contributed to the schoolôs fund-raising efforts. 

 

£3903 was donated to óAnother Pair of Handsô, 

the schoolôs designated charity for 2011 / 12.  

This money was raised through a variety of 

activities including the Year 14 Fashion Show, 

The Talent Show, a Non-uniform Day, World 

Book Day and European Day of Languages.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

Students also participated in the following 

events to raise money for charity: 

 

¶ Year 8, 9 and 10 students participated in 

ñBake it for Concernò.  Ã1151 was raised.  

¶ The Trócaire Fast took place in March.  
Students from all year groups participated 

and raised £3052 and 612 Euro. 

¶ In excess of 100 boxes of non-perishable 
goods were donated to The Shoe Box 

Appeal for Operation Christmas Child. 

¶ Year 13 students assisted at the Christmas 

Wonderland in the Buttermarket for 

Cancer Connect; they also helped with 

the local Church Mouse Lunch and 

participated in a collection for Mencap. 

 

Millennium Volunteer Award 

 
The Millennium Volunteer Award is a project 

which enables students to participate in 

volunteer work in their local area.  Mount 

Lourdes was formally recognised as an official 

delivery partner of the programme this year.  A 

large number of our Year 13 students have 

signed up to participate.  They are given a 

Millennium Volunteer booklet in which they 

record all the volunteering work they have 

undertaken.  When they have completed 200 

hours, they receive an Award of Excellence 

from the Minister of Education.  Completion of 

the programme is recognised on UCAS 

applications. 

Charity 



 

 
 

 

Year 10 Trip to Italy 

 

Year 10 students enjoying the sun in Northern Italy. 

88 Year 10 students and 9 members of the teaching staff travelled to Northern 

Italy on the Year 10 trip.  While there they visited Milan, Venice and Verona.  

They enjoyed a boat trip on Lake Garda and an action-packed day at the theme 

park, Garda Land.   

 

 

Year 9 students enjoyed a day-trip to 

Knock Shrine, County Mayo, with their 

Religion teachers.   

 

 

They visited Knock Museum and took 

part in an educational trail around the 

Shrine.   

 

 

The highlight of the day was a Year 

Group Mass in the Church of the 

Apparition.  The Mass was celebrated by 

Canon McQuaid, School Chaplain.  

Year 9 Visit to Knock 


